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California State University, Long Beach

Curriculum and Educational Policies Council

Meeting 2, 2010-11

BH-302

Wednesday, 8th December, 2-4 PM

Members Present:  Christopher Brazier (Chair/CNSM), Tom Enders (Ex-Officio), J. Michael Hostetler (Designee, VP Student Services), Nathan Jensen (International Education), Alec Johnson (Lecturers/COTA), I-Hung Khoo (COE), Cecile Lindsay (Provost Designee), Ying Liu (CBA), Nim Marayong (COE), Larry Martinez (Vice Chair / CLA), Kent Merryfield (CNSM), Caitlin Murdock (CLA), Huong Nguyen (CED), Sarah Schrank (CLA), Rebecca Sittler Schrock (COTA), Sue Stanley (Provost Designee),  (Tiffany Sum (COTA) Tiffini Travis (Library).
Members Absent:  James Ahumada (ASI), Yutian “Kate” Chen (CLA), Llaura Garcia (ASI), Michael Johnston (CAPS), Sal Kukalis (CBA), Justin Lawson (ASI), Ed Martin (CHHS), Corinne Martinez (CED), John Wang (CHHS)
Chair Brazier convened the meeting at 2:00 pm.
1. Approval of the agenda

2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting:  m/s/p

3. Discontinuance requests for the Career Counseling option in the MS in Counseling degree and the Interdisciplinary minor in Cross Cultural Language and Academic Development Studies: Jennifer Coots, Chair Advanced Studies in Education and Counseling , time certain 2:05

a. Summaries of the reasons to cancel the major option and the minor were presented  

b. Motion for discontinuance:  m/s/p (unanimous)

4. Suspension of the stateside component of the MS in Emergency Services Administration: Jim Koval, FCS, time certain 2:30

a. Summaries of the reasons to suspend the stateside component were presented and reasons were given for suspension vs. discontinuance

b. Concerns regarding faculty and online resources were discussed.

c. Questions were raised regarding a return to a stateside program in the future.

d. Motion to suspend with the provision that the program report back to Senate Office and Academic Affairs in two years:  m/s/p

5. Announcements and requests for information

a. Nathan Jensen will replace Jeet Joshee as the International Education representative for this Council:  m/s/p

b. Nathan will also be our liaison to the GWAR Committee:  m/s/p

c. Senate policy approvals were announced and additional updates were given regarding scheduled topics.

6. Proposed name change of the option in Sport Psychology and Coaching to Sport Psychology and Leadership for the BS in Kinesiology: Sharon Guthrie, Chair Kinesiology, time certain 3:00

a. Sharon Guthrie gave reasons regarding the name change:  m/s/p

7. Continued discussion of campus support for self-support programs, the significance of programs moving to self-support, and concerns related to need for state funding for these programs.  Concerns were raised regarding confusion between online degree programs and the programs that we are offering online through self-support.

8. Discontinuance of the MA/MS in Interdisciplinary Studies: Cecile Lindsay

a. Not an evident need for this program, issues with students taking advantage of the program to avoid difficult requirements.  Current students are advancing to candidacy. 

b. Discontinuance:  m/s/p (unanimous)

9. Discussion of the issues raised while considering the proposed minor in Construction Engineering Management

a. Support was stated for the program and several council members recognized the stated need for competitive degrees within the Construction Engineering industry.

b. Concerns were raised over the definition of a “minor”.  Minors usually represent a small snippet of a field (minimum of 12-18 units), open to multiple majors.  Several council members saw this proposed minor as antithetical to this definition.  

c. Concerns were raised about the major/minor combination becoming a “mega-major”.  Several members felt that students would run into issues with the Timely Graduation Policy.

d. Discussion continued regarding industry preferences for graduates with a minor versus a certificate in this area.  There was some disagreement concerning this issue.  

e. It was suggested that industry leaders be educated about certificate programs, particularly that the courses and standards would be exactly the same whether as a minor or a certificate. 

f. Benefits of offering a post-baccalaureate degree such as drawing students who have recently completed their degrees were stated.

g. The large number of units (due to pre-requisites) required to tie this minor to other majors was discussed.

h. A suggestion was made to come back with a restructured proposal with different courses that might be open to more than one major.  

i. Concerns were raised regarding policies specifically forbidding a minor attached to one major. Clarification was given that the intent of the policy is that minors should be open to everyone with rare exceptions.

j. It was recognized that students need extensive information to be competitive in the work world.  Still, there was concern that an already high unit major would be extended with this minor and that the total unit count left very little room for students to graduate within the total number of units established by the Timely Graduation Policy. 

k. Could it be offered as a concentration within the major instead? It was stated that conversations with the accrediting body could be prudent.

10. Discontinuance of the BA/BS in Interdisciplinary Studies: Tim Caron, Director University Honors and Interdisciplinary Studies, time certain 3:30

a. Reasons for the discontinuance were stated including curricular issues, concerns over coherent student experiences, the lack of student demand, and resources.

b. The current state of admissions and the degree progress of current students were detailed. 

c. Motion to discontinue the major:  m/s/p

11. Adjournment:  4pm

These minutes have not been approved. 

Respectfully submitted by Rebecca Sittler Schrock

